ANRCETI STARTS PUBLIC CONSULTATIONS ON NEW BOARD DECISION
The National Regulatory Agency for Electronic Communications and Information Technology (ANRCETI – www.anrceti.md) has placed on its Internet page, for public consultations, the draft Administrative Board decision, on Regulating Access to electronic communications services provided via access codes 1600-1639. The consultation is planned to last for 15 calendar days. Comments and recommendations are welcome through the deadline - December 16.  
The draft was developed on basis of Art. 8, 9 and 42 of the Law on Electronic Communications and Art. 4 of the Law on Normative Acts of the Government and other central and local public administration authorities. According to the associated Explanatory Note, the purpose of the document is to ensure the end users’ access to services provided via 1600-1639 access codes in interconnected public electronic communications networks and to make the contractual relations between providers of networks and services more efficient.  

The document requires that providers of public electronic communications networks, interconnected under the Regulations on Interconnection, ensure, upon request, the callers’ access to codes 1600-1639, except “roaming” users, assigned according to the National Numbering Plan (NNP) on basis of the license for the use of numbering resources, in its turn issued by the Agency under the regulations on National Numbering Plan Administration and Management.  
The Draft sets forth the obligations of the interconnected providers in terms of transportation and transfer of calls to 1600-1639 access codes, use of signaling systems, methods of call charging and mutual settlements between providers.  According to the document, the interconnected providers shall make the modifications, according the new ANRCETI Administrative Board Decision, in the interconnection agreements currently in force or in the proposed agreements within no longer than 30 days from the date of application.
This document also provides for the abrogation of ANRTI Administrative board decision no.11 of March 02, 2001 on regulating IP-telephony services and approving the access deficit tariff for the provision of those services. It requires that IP-telephony service operators, connected to JSC "MOLDTELECOM” network, contribute to the subsidization of the revenue deficit, necessary to cover the maintenance costs of the company local infrastructure, by paying the tariff for access deficit, caused by application of under-cost tariffs for local fixed telephony. This tariff has been applied since 2001, initially being   2,48 lei (without VAT), for one minute of an international IP call. Subsequently, the Agency decreased it to 0,98 lei in 2002, then to la 0,50 lei in 2004 and 0,39 lei in 2005.  
All feedback with reference to the draft decision is welcome to the e-mail address: vladimir.vozian@anrceti.md Telephone: 251-337. 
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